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Site Report – LAK – September 2024 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Melody Schilke 

 
Photos & Description of Activities and Events 

 
Still one of the most beautiful places.  There were lots of berries and before School started I got the kids 
outside to help with community cleanup to get our school ready to go.  Doing it together meant we got the 
job done in about 20 minutes! 
Personnel Update 
Diana Hejtmanek is leading our 6-12th grade students.  We now have 9 middle/high schoolers at the Lake. 
Luke Lloyd is our student teacher and is working on getting his “sea legs” under him as he navigates and 
learns this amazing profession. Sonya Shelley, our new elementary teacher, is working hard at keeping our 
young ones engaged and learning everyday. She has 13 students.  Nina Garner is continuing to serve many 
roles in our school as aide, preschool teacher with 4 students, and secretary plus all around helpful with our 
day to day operations. Inez O’Domin continues to serve our students quality lunches. Natalie Lind is filling in 
whenever and wherever needed and keeping our school in pristine condition. Clinton Boskofsky continues 
to help maintain our wonderful school.  Tom O’Domin came and volunteered to help get our school up and 
running at the beginning of the school year and is not returning.  He will be missed very much.   
Classroom Highlights 
So many firsts!  Students were glad to be back in school and learning started on day 1! 



 

CHIGNIK LAKE – SEPT. 2024 2 

 

 
 
 
LSAC Activity 
We had our first LSAC of the year on the 18th.  Our members are Marty Takak: President Miranda Lind: Vice 
President  Mary Isaac: Member   Natalie Lind: Member   Nina Garner: Member/Preschool Teacher  Melody 
Schilke: Principal    
We approved our previous minutes, talking about possible fundraiser ideas such as taking Spring Pictures 
and creating a money making opportunity for our Student Government.  Plan is being developed.  
We discussed a successful start of the school year and are looking forward to our next meeting on Oct. 9.  
Our meetings will be the second Wednesday of each month.   
Community Engagement  
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We had an amazing Dessert Potluck for our Open House!  We all ate and had a great time connecting.   
 

 
Professional Development 
Professional Development Mondays has helped ease everyone into a gradual start for the school year.   
Pupil % Attendance K-12 
78% Attendance Rate 
Student and Staff Safety 
Lots of bear activity: We are in communication with the village office and community members to help keep 
us posted when there is a bear in the village.  We are calling and informing parents so students are not 
walking home when there is a bear nearby.   
Other 
First time our school has participated in Cross Country in  a few years.  Our kids maybe didn’t place but their 
faces say it all about how they raced!  We will continue to build skills and stamina for the next year.   
 

 
 


